The Town Board of the Town of Dansville, Steuben County, met on February 12, 2015, at 7:00
PM, for the regular monthly meeting and the Budget Hearing.

Roll Call Hartwell Present
Jackson Absent
Stauring Present
Mahany Present
Willis Present

Also present: Ray Acomb (Hway Supt.), and Dog Control/Constable Bruce Lackey.
From the public no one.
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was observed.

Dog Control Officer Lackey stated he has had a few complaints on dogs, he has also issued a few
tickets to people who were over 4 months behind licensing .Cars are buried in snow so no
problems there at this time. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report, Councilman
Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried.

Highway Superintendent Acomb advised the board that one of the trucks that we bought from
Hornellsville, the Town of Hartsville wants to buy from us. The board advised Ray to tell them to
make an offer. ChM Willis asked Ray if he had gotten any estimates for the addition he wanted to
put on. Ray stated no that he thought we were waiting for a new shop. At the last meeting the
board had discussed getting a new mower for the cemeteries. Ray advised that the person mowing
would rather have a new trailer better equipped for loading that a new mower. The board advised
Ray to look for one and purchase it. Councilman Mahany made motion to accept the report,
Councilman Hartwell seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried.

The Supervisor’s report was looked at. Councilman Hartwell made motion to accept the report.
Councilman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call All Ayes, Motion carried.

ChM advised that Larry Thomas has updated the Town website... He also asked the board to look
at the response from the Comptroller’s office generated from our response to them concerning the
Audit.

The CEO report was read, there were no questions .Councilman Hartwell made motion to accept
the report. Councilman Mahany seconded the motion. Roll calls all ayes. Motion carried.

Nancy advised the board that Cheryl Coombes position on the Planning board has expired and
needs to be re-appointed. Councilman Mahany made motion to reappoint Cheryl for another term.
Councilman Stauring seconded the motion. Roll call all ayes motion carried. Also an email was
passed around from Sheriff Cole concerning bumper stickers for the Town vehicles. The board
agreed to put them on when they arrive.

The Board audited General Fund Abstract #2 (13-44) for $23,161.45, Highway Fund Abstract #2
(12-24) $ 26,020.95 and T/A abstract # 2 14-15) for a total of $220.

There being no further business before the board at this time Councilman Mahany made motion to
adjourn, Councilman Jackson seconded it roll call all ayes motion carried Meeting adjourned at
7:55 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Nancy 1. Moir, Clerk



